
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

6 September 2024 

Headteacher’s Comment:   

St Martin’s School adopts a  

giraffe at Colchester Zoo  

 

Two of our pupils Ravneet and Nithilany had success in winning the recent 

Colchester Zoo STEM competition.  St Martin’s School has officially been 

awarded the adoption of a Giraffe at Colchester Zoo. A plaque with the 

school’s name will be displayed by the Giraffe pen and can be seen by all 

visitors to the zoo. The project was run by Dr Willis in conjunction with the 

KS3 Science Club as part of the school’s extracurricular enrichment in the 

Science department. The pupils worked hard throughout the project to 

achieve their Bronze Crest Awards upon completion in addition to winners’ 

certificates, we received a free online seminar for the Science club and tickets 

to visit the zoo. The pupils are looking forward to using their winning tickets 

to visit our adopted Giraffe! 

 

 

A very warm welcome to our new parents in both Year 7 and Year 12 and to parents of pupils returning this 

year.  I would like to highlight the exceptional exam results the pupils achieved in the summer.   Our English and 

Maths departments performed significantly above local and national benchmarks and the Art department 

achieved results in the highest percentiles in the country.   Not only did the school achieve the best results in 

ten years and significantly above national data but there were many inspirational success stories:  Poppy Lee 

and Jayana Mahmood achieved nine grade 9s, Anne Goddard eight grade 9’s, Tomas Lourenco eight grade 9s 

and Athina Katsogiannou achieved eight grades 9’s and two grade 8’s.   In our Sixth Form Louise Boreland, 

Daisy Chadwick, Varun Gupta, Aimee Tomalin and Elise Tullett all achieved triple A* grades as well as over 100 

of our students being offered their first choice university.  Well done everyone. 

 

 This week’s Headteacher Award goes to Vinnie O’Leary in Year 10, for 

completing his NVQ in sign language.  

 

In other news, I met with all pupils in assembly and we discussed the high 

expectations we have for them and the need to keep getting the ‘little things’ 

right.   We discussed why we will ensure high standards of uniform continue 

and introduced on the day sanctions for lateness.   In addition, we launched 

the new House System and reward focus to foster our sense of community 

and enhance our character education program so students can be 

the best they can be. 

 

 



  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 13 Leavers’ Ball  

This week we had the privilege of saying goodbye to our Year 13’s who left us this summer.  It was great to see 

them again and congratulate them on their A Level results, as well as wishing them luck on their next venture.  

The venue offered a hot buffet, great music, a giant chocolate fountain and a 360 video that was thoroughly 

enjoyed by the staff as well as the students. It was great to see so many students enjoying themselves before 

they go their separate ways and begin their next steps of their journey.  

Mrs Page Head of Year 12 & 13 
 

Dates for the Diary 

10.09.24 - Whole School Pupil Photographs 
12.09.24 - Early School Closure 13.25  
                  Open Evening 
13.09.24  - School Late Start 10.55 

  
   
                         

 

For PE fixtures please follow twitter @STMartinsSchPE for for further PE updates 
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